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Burlington Shag Club is off and running wide open as usual.  Some may say it 
seems like we are meeting all the time.  Well, for the time being, this just might 
be true.  From December until late April, we do have a full calendar.  It just 
happens that everything we are involved in comes at the same time, back-to-
back.  However, we have gotten the Christmas Party behind us.  We have 
gotten the New Years Party behind us.  We have gotten our membership 
renewal party behind us.  So, as you can see, we are marking things off our 
list.  To be a club like Burlington who loves to make things happen, time and 

 workers are the main ingredients needed.  As we have marked several things off our list, there 
are still some pretty big events left to complete. 
Coming up in a few weeks, we will be hosting our 21st annual Meals on Wheels Benefit.  Many 
years ago, we as a club voted to take one important charity and give it our all.  We chose Meals 
on Wheels, since it was a charity where all money raised would remain in our community.  What 
we accomplished would help people living on our streets, in our towns, friends, family, church 
members, and people we would never know.  For 20 years, we have worked and raised a lot of 
money for this worthy cause.  Does hosting this event require lots of work and lots of members 
giving of their precious time?   Yes – without a doubt – but our members have always made this 
happen year after year.  We will make it happen again for #21 on February 15, 2014. 
While we are busy putting Meals on Wheels together, we are at the same time beginning work 
on our SOS Spring float.  Too much going on?  Well, of course!  But this is what we do 
best.  Some say we have won the float contest way too may times and then we go off and win 
an award for Best Shag Event of the Year two years in a row for Meal on Wheels.  If they only 
knew how we were doing both of these huge events at the same time, they would 
understand.  Winning has made us all very proud, and of course we want to continue to win, but 
the real prize is the memories we have made creating these two great events.   
Being successful with our Meals on Wheels event is the knowledge that many shut-ins will 
continue to receive that hot meal each day.  We will have provided the ability for more people to 
be accepted into the program to get the food but also to see that individual who comes to their 
home each day.  These people are shut-ins and they are lonely, food for their bodies, but that 
human touch is food for their souls.  We make this happen and I am so proud of our club and 
its members who give of themselves for all these dear folks. 
We will be working on our float each Saturday for weeks to come.  This is a great time to get to 
know club members.  We work side-by-side and while we work, we talk and laugh and talk 
some more.  It is busy work but the time flies when you are with good people and we have 
some really good people there each week.  Oh, by the way, did I mention, somebody always 
shows up with food?  Yes, we have been fortunate to win many times, but each year we are 
rewarded when we go down that street and hear so many wonderful comments and hear 
everyone cheering us on.  This is why we do a float – it makes people happy.  We do not want 
to disappoint anyone this year.  This is a special year as we will be celebrating 20 years of the 
SOS Parade.  Burlington has not had a float in all 20 parades, but before we built floats, we 
had members walking or riding in the back of a truck.  So come out on Saturday mornings when 
your time permits and be a part of this historic event. 
Today, I learned we have 277 members and that is a great start for our first month.  Our first 
goal for membership is 300.  We are so close – continue to invite guests to our club and when 
we have visitors, continue to take a moment to speak and let them know they are welcome. 
I will close by asking all members who attended either our Christmas Party or our membership 
renewal party to please take the time to thank Robin, Tony, Niki, and Kelle for the wonderful 
food they prepared.  Showtime is our home and they are our extended family – we love you 
guys and so appreciate everything you do for each of us.  Just a hint – they have invited us to 
have our annual Luau at the Country Club Lanes.  You may say at first this just will not 
work.  Think again, they have worked out a plan that will give us two dance floors, two DJ's, 
and will seat 500 people.  Plans are underway – take the time to check out the details if 
interested.   
Stay warm, stay happy and love one another.  Remember our members who are dealing with 
sickness and sadness.  See you on Friday nights at Showtime!  NOW GO AND DO WELL. 
Joan Kimbro 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 

mailto:jkimbro123@yahoo.com
mailto:renderlee@triad.rr.com
mailto:lornadoone629@yahoo.com
mailto:Amy.L.Crawford@wellsfargo.com
mailto:maxkim63@aol.com


February 7 – Roy Childress 
February 14 – Bobby Snyder 

February 21 – Walker Guthrie 
February 28 – Jim Waye 
March 7 – Mike Harding 

March 14 – Rick Burnham 
March 21 – Rick Turner 

March 28 – Darrell Gaither 

Board Of Directors 

Edith Loy 

336-584-1975 
edithloy@triad.rr.com 

 

Dianne Neese 

336-228-7203 
Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

 

Baxter Sellars 

336-228-6126 
bsell3631@aol.com 

 

Mike Wilson 

336-260-3796 
wilsonco@bellsouth.net 

Mike Gumula 2/4 
David Holmes 2/7 
Gail Riley 2/7 
Stephanie Gaither Harris 2/8 
Phyllis McCubbins 2/9 
Carl Outland 2/10 
Ron Wilkerson 2/11 
Kent Bradsher 2/12 
Gary Crawford 2/13 
R. L (Bobby D) Diffenderfer 2/15 
Frankie Johnson 2/15 
Robert Mitchell 2/15 
Van Poteat 2/15 
Hal Williams 2/15 
Ronald Jefferies 2/16 
Lee Neese 2/17 
Don Miller 2/18 
Madeline Webster 2/20 
Elaine Mills 2/21 
Jim West 2/23 
Bobby Snyder 2/25 
Roy Sonovick 2/26 
Barbara Dixon 2/27 
Susan Evers 2/28 

The board of  directors met Wednesday 
January 8, 2014 in the birthday room at 
Country Club Lanes at 7:00. Your board for 
the next two years consists of  Baxter 
Sellars, Mike Wilson, Dianne Neese, and 
Edith Loy. Wednesday night, we appointed 
Mike Wilson to be the chairperson and 
myself  as secretary.  We also scheduled our 
four required quarterly meetings for the 
year.  They will be held April 16, July 16, and 
October 15. Dianne was going to file our tax 
exempt 990-N form for us, but Mary Gregory 
had already filed it for 2013. The duties of  
the board are: (1) to be responsible for all 
legal and liability issues of  the club and (2) 

to be responsible for any disciplinary 
actions of  the membership.  Our meeting 
was adjourned at 7:30. 
 - Edith Loy 
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The SOS Cards for 2014 are available for purchase for 
$30. Please see Edith Loy to get your card. You can 
contact Edith at edithloy@triad.rr.com. If you wait and 
purchase them at the beach, they will be $35. 

Please support 
our Spring float 
by purchasing a 
float t-shirt for  

2014. I will be taking 
orders at Showtime Lounge 
on Friday nights. We are 
working on the design and 
price now.  Don’t miss out!! 
(you know you’ll want one!) 

 - Kim Sellars 

SOS Spring Safari is just a  
few months away and that  
means it will soon be SOS Parade time.  This year is the  
“20th Anniversary of the Parade”, and many members  
have already attended our first meeting.  A theme has  
been chosen, so there’s nothing left but the WORK (and  
FUN)!!  If you would like to be on the parade committee, please let Amy Crawford or 
Edith Loy know as soon as possible at Amy.L.Crawford@wellsfargo.com or 
edithloy@triad.rr.com. Be a part of it - you’ll have a great time!  

Starting Balance 11/15/13  $ 12,470.32  
Deposits  $ 3,368.00  
 50/50  523.00   
 SOS cards  810.00   
 Christmas Party  1,520.00   
 Donation for USO  30.00   
 Bowling Party  485.00   
Expenses  ($ 6,599.23)  
 Avon  180.00   
 DJs  1,000.00   
 Palmetto Shag (Winter workshop)  130.00   
 ASCAP for 2014  450.00   
 Christmas Party  88.46   
 Nat'l Fast Dance Dues  85.60   
 Bowling Party  216.00   
 Christmas Cheer  1,958.00   
 Wristbands  29.89   
 CCL Christmas Party  1,530.00   
 Office Depot  121.28   
 SOS cards  810.00   
Ending Balance 11/15/13  $ 9,239.09  

Congratulations to Gloria 
Thompson and Lisa McCormick.  
Gloria has a new granddaughter, 
Ashlyn Faith Eller, and Lisa has a 

new granddaughter, Ashlynne 
Elizabeth Trollinger!! 
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BSC Business Meeting 1/10/14 
Members Present: 
 
Amber Allen Jesse Justice Kelly Mann Dianne Neese Penny Rice Rhonda Summers Steve Williamson 
Amy Crawford Joan Kimbro Don McKinney Lee Neese Baxter Sellars Sissy Tillman Debbie Wilson 
Gary Crawford Kurt Lankford Susan McKinney Gail Paschall Kim Sellars Evelyn Turner  Mike Wilson 
Doug Foley   Edith Loy George McSherry Joanne Pate Lorna Shively Chuck Upchurch Sue Wood 
Betty Honeycutt Louie Madden Janice McSherry Victor Pate Judy Smith Teresa Upchurch Tim Wood 
 
Kurt opened meeting at 7:02 PM. 
Joan welcomed everyone to our first meeting of 2014 
Secretary’s report:   Lorna noted that we now have 292 (this is of course with the carryover until re-up).  80 of those are new 
members since 2012.   Re-up party volunteers are needed to help with the sign up tables.   The more help we have, the 
quicker and smoother the process will be.   If you can do you re-up tonight, it will help avoid the crush at the re-up party, so 
see Lorna after the meeting or in the lounge.   Chuck Upchurch made a motion to accept the report and Tim Wood seconded, 
all approved.   Also, Lorna reported that we received a thank you letter from Allied Churches for our donation of 35 pounds of 
food.   Joan reminded everyone that the need is ongoing and that we can continue to bring food in.  
Treasurer’s Report:   Per Amy, our YTD balance as of 12/31/13 was $9239.09.  Amy reviewed the expenses vs. the deposits.   
Mike Wilson made a motion to accept the report and Jesse Justice seconded, all approved.   
Proposed Budget:   Amy presented the proposed 2014 budget.  Open discussion was held on these projected figures.   As 
noted in the previous year’s budget vs. expenses, we don’t spend close to this amount since we normally raise enough money 
to cover expenses for the specific events.  Also, if we approve these figures now, the chairperson for each event will not have 
to wait and make a motion for these monies.   They will come back to the membership for approval of  any additional funds 
that may be needed above and beyond the approved amounts. Janice McSherry made motion to accept as presented and to 
also change this from a “proposed” budget to our firm budget for 2014.  Mike Wilson seconded, all approved.    Amy did 
suggest that any chairperson come to her or Joan prior to spending out of their allocated funds just so there aren’t any cash 
flow issues that would interfere with other events/activities.  
Sunshine:   Per Penny, Cindy Swiggett’s mother passed away on December 6, 2013.  Janice McSherry had a defibrillator and a 
pacemaker implanted at Duke Hospital - 12/19/2013.  Betty Caviness spent Christmas day in the Duke Hospital ER.  She was 
very ill and her blood pressure dropped too low.  It was determined she had a flu virus.  Penny Rice’s son, Mark Keck, is 
scheduled for surgery on Feb. 5 for kidney cancer.  Edith Loy’s sister has been diagnosed with breast cancer.  She has an 
appointment with a surgeon on Jan. 13.  Gloria Thompson’s daughter had an emergency c-section on Jan. 10. 
Birthdays:   Lorna read off the January birthdays.  
SOS Cards:   Edith stated that she has SOS cards and that you will need one to get into the clubs at Mid-Winter.   
MOW ticket sales:   Edith has more MOW tickets for sale.   They are $25.00 for the dance only, $45.00 for the dinner dance, 
with the dance tickets going up to $30.00 at the door.   She also needs some more volunteers to help work the doors until 
10:00 PM. 
Christmas Party:   Chuck reported that the party turned out wonderfully.  He thanked all of those who helped and also Teresa 
for all she did, even though she was sick and couldn’t attend.  The Country Club Lanes provided great food and cleaned up 
afterwards, saving our membership from having to do this.   We had budgeted $2000.00 for the party, but after all expenses 
were taken out, we had a profit of $264.00 from the door receipts.   NONE of the $2000.00 allocated was used.  
New Year’s Eve Party:  Janice McSherry reported that we had between 200-215 people in attendance and everyone had a 
great time.   We also sold 133 breakfast tickets, for a total of $665.00 which was given to Robin for her wonderful food.   We 
spent $298.29 on favors and snacks, and had gotten a great deal on the favors, so have plenty left for next year.   Janice also 
thanked all who helped make this happen. 
BOD Meeting:   Edith stated that the meeting was held on 1/8/14 at 7:00 at in the birthday room at Country Club lanes.   
Mike Wilson was elected as the chairperson and Edith Loy was elected Secretary.   The board also discussed the 2014 
proposed budget and determined any changes needed from 2013’s. The next meetings are scheduled for 4/16/14, 7/16/14 
and 10/15/14.  Members are encouraged to attend if they would like.   Mary Gregory has filled out 590N tax form for 2013.   
Re-up Party—Per Amber, this is being held on 1/24/14 beginning at 8:00, and inclement weather date will be 1/31/14.  Lorna 
will be here around 7:00 to start the re-up process for those coming early.   It will again be a sports theme and Showtime 
Lounge (Robin and her crew) are donating a BBQ dinner to those who have joined by/during that night.  You must have a 
dinner ticket to eat and you can only get this with a current 2014 membership.   The meal time will end at 9:00PM.   Chigger 
Woods will be our DJ. 
MOW:  Joan reminded everyone that this will be held on 2/15 and that it is a huge event for the club.   It is the event that has 
won us recognition with the Cammy Awards for the last 2 years.   As of this date, Ramada has not rented out the rooms on 
2/14 and we should be able to decorate that night ahead of time, as in the past.   Sponsor letters have been sent out and 
numerous members have been given a listing to call to see if these companies wish to donate for the silent auction. 

 

(cont’d on next page) 



(cont’d from previous page) 
 
Float:   Amy stated that she will be holding our first meeting on 1/15/14 at 7:00 in the Birthday room at CCL.    This is the 20th 
year for the parade and we want to continue to put our best foot forward.   She will take this first meeting to explain the rules 
for the themes and judging, as there have been many questions regarding these issues in the past.   She is also going to 
schedule another meeting for 1/25/14 at CCL in the birthday room, if it is available.   She will let everyone know ahead of 
time.    This second meeting will be the one where ideas for the song, theme, etc. are pitched and voted on.   The parade is 
earlier than normal this year, so we really need to start moving.   With MOW taking up much of our time through 2/15/14, we 
will need to start as soon as we can.    Amy hopes to have the first workshop at her house on 2/1/14.  We will not work on 
2/15/14 due to the MOW event.   The date for the cook out is TBD.  She will also be having many sub-committee chairmen, so 
please work with everyone as needed.  
Luau:  Joan announced  that Country Club lanes has invited us to have our luau there, free of charge.    They have stated that 
they will close the entire facility down to the public on that evening for this event.    C.B. met with Tony to go over the 
proposed seating chart, since Joan was uncertain if the facility could hold everyone that shows up.   As it looks right now, we 
would have 2 dance floors set up….one in the lounge and one on the tiled area where the pool tables are currently set up. 
They would also set up a second cash bar at the snack bar which would reduce the crowd at the main bar.  The pool tables 
will be removed, along with many of the tables and ball holders along the front desk area.   Draping will be put up to block the 
view of the lanes and we should be able to seat approximately 500 people in all of the areas combined, per the charts 
provided.   We might need to rent some extra tables and chairs, but beyond decorations, DJs and the food, we would not 
incur any other expense (facility fees, insurance, bartenders, etc.).  We would have to add one more DJ for the second dance 
floor.  It was discussed that the Christmas party went so well and this would be a wonderful opportunity.   Joan asked for a 
motion to accept this invitation.   Lee Neese made a motion to accept the invitation and Kim Sellars seconded it.  All 
approved.  
By-laws Review Committee:  Joan asked for volunteers of those wanting to be on the committee.   She will then appoint a 
committee and committee chairperson from that listing.   Those who volunteered were:  Mike Wilson, Sissy Tillman, Lorna 
Shively, Dianne Neese, Lee Neese, Amy Crawford, Edith Loy, Kurt Lankford, Baxter Sellars, Janice McSherry and Evelyn Turner.  
Membership Appreciation Party:   The date and type of party has not been determined as of yet, but per Joan, the officers 
will be planning a party for the membership appreciation this year.  

50/50:   Kurt Lankford won $56.00 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 PM. 
Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary 

Sunshine News 

• Cindy Swiggett’s mother passed away on December 6. 

• Janice MacSherry had a defibrillator and a pacemaker implanted at 

Duke Hospital December 19. 

• Betty Caviness spent Christmas day in the Duke Hospital ER.  She was 

very ill and her blood pressure dropped too low.  It was determined 

she had a flu virus. 

• Penny Rice’s son, Mark Keck, is scheduled for surgery on February 5 

for kidney cancer. 

• Edith Loy’s sister has been diagnosed with breast cancer.  She has an 

appointment with a surgeon on January 13.  Edith’s brother-in-law 

had surgery January 29. 

• Gloria Thompson’s daughter had an emergency c-section on January 

10.  They had a girl – Ashlyn Faith Eller. 

• Donna Berry had surgery on January 22 and is recovering at home. 

• Bill Allred had an echocardiogram on January 21. 

• Larry Jordan's mom had knee surgery on January 22. 

• Charles Lindley had eye surgery on his left eye January 23 to remove 

a cataract & place a stent in the eye to help relieve the pressure from 

the glaucoma.  

• Lisa McCormick’s daughter gave birth to Ashlynne Elizabeth Trollinger 

on January 27. 

Kathy Giba 3/1 
Jeffrey Winkle 3/2 
Jonnie Ellington 3/3 
Janet O'Ferrell 3/3 
Dickie Mills 3/5 
Ron Russ 3/7 
Pat Gumula 3/10 
John Burgess 3/11 
Cookie Fogleman 3/11 
Steve Pettigrew 3/11 
Terry Saunders 3/13 
Allen Duvall 3/14 
Kenny Lowe 3/14 
Maria Clapp 3/15 
Lucy Duvall 3/15 
Carol  Gammon 3/15 
Ray Jolly 3/15 
Claudia Pearce  3/18 
Ralph Shreve 3/18 
Tommy Pritchett 3/19 
Mary Gregory 3/21 
Derrick Goins 3/26 
Gordy Wegwart 3/29 
Allen Roney 3/30 
Shirley Wyatt 3/30 
Larry Hursey 3/31 
Keith McDole 3/31 

Birthdays 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

            1 
“Living for the 
Summer”, 
Charlotte 

2 3 
  
  

4 
  

5 6 7 
Showtime 
DJ Roy Childress 

  

8 

9 
Cabin Fever 

Throwdown, 

Raleigh 
  

10 
  
  

11 
  

12 13 
  

14 
Showtime 
DJ Bobby Snyder 
 

15 
21st Annual 

Meals on 

Wheels 

16 
  
  

17 
  
  

18 
  

19 20 21 
Showtime 
DJ Walker Guthrie 

  

22 
ACSC  

Winter 

Workshop - 

Fayetteville 

23 
ACSC  

Winter 

Workshop - 

Fayetteville 

24 25 
  

26 27 28 
Business Mtg 
DJ Jim Waye 
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We had a very successful re-up party on Friday night with a 
great turn out and as of today have 275 members on roster. 
We ended our 2013 year with 287 members, so we are well 
on our way to reaching 300 this year. Please note that you 
have until Friday, January 31st to sign up at the $15.00 
membership rate.   If your membership renewal hasn’t been 
received or postdated by 1/31/14, you will need to pay $20.00 
to re-up/join after February 1st.  You will also be removed 
from the roster, emails and newsletter mailing lists.  Please 
make sure to submit your renewal form and dues prior to 
January 31st to continue being a part of this wonderful club.   

I’d also like to welcome all of our new members who have joined 
since November 1st.  We currently have 81 new members that are 
either first time members, or members who have come back after a 
hiatus of a year or more.  Please find an event or function of the 
club that you would be interested in helping with and get to know 
your fellow members.  Getting involved is the best way to do 
that. We look forward to getting to know all of you better.     

Many thanks! 
Lorna Shively 

Secretary  
Burlington Shag Club 
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February 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress 
February 14 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 
February 15 – 21st Annual Meals on Wheels Valentine’s Dance at Ramada Inn 
February 21 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 
 8pm-12am – DJ Walker Guthrie  
February 22-24 – Fayetteville ASA presents ACSC Winter Workshop (see flyer for details) 
February 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Jim Waye 
March 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 
March 14 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Burnham 
March 21 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 
 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 
March 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

February 2014 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=eZ6m6kykrk48nM&tbnid=70wD-_5OBWUWnM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.happyvalentinesday2014online.com/valentines-day-hearts-border/&ei=YvjmUtrjMZLfoATIrICYBQ&bvm=bv.59930103,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNFlhf_4sMvwV8V2FwN498AG8purGQ&ust=1390954959720987
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=eZ6m6kykrk48nM&tbnid=70wD-_5OBWUWnM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.happyvalentinesday2014online.com/valentines-day-hearts-border/&ei=YvjmUtrjMZLfoATIrICYBQ&bvm=bv.59930103,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNFlhf_4sMvwV8V2FwN498AG8purGQ&ust=1390954959720987
http://www.wallpaperklix.com/wp-content/uploads/2014/01/happy-valentines-day-clip-art.png

